Hello Neighbors!

Your PRORA Board scheduled these events for our wonderful neighborhood in 2025! **Save these dates** to join your neighbors for fun, friendship, and ice cream.

Garage Sale Saturday, June 7



July 4th Parade Friday, July 4



Ice Cream Social
Saturday, September 20



Remember Your Annual Dues

NEIGHBORS SUPPORTING OUR FANTASTIC NEIGHBORHOOD

We're your <u>residents' association</u> focused on **promoting community welfare and encouraging social interaction.** Your dues directly support annual events like the Garage Sale, Bike Parade, and Ice Cream Social.

PRORA is committed to fostering communications between our neighborhood and city government on plans, proposals, and activities affecting us.

Please take a moment **today** and support 2025 neighborhood activities with \$25 per household. *That's less than 3 of my favorite items from Costco, or 3 dozen eggs right now!*

Easy PayPal and credit card options at www.prora.us or checks gratefully accepted at:

PRORA
P.O. Box 20822
Albuquerque, NM 87154

Even if you belong to an HOA, you're a member of PRORA, too!

www.prora.us Page 1

Please Thank Our President Amy Pacheco!



The PRORA Board sincerely thanks **Amy Pacheco**, seen here with her spouse Jim, for all her hard work and leadership over the past 14 years!

In 2011, Amy joined the PRORA Board and served as Coachman Estates District Representative for many years. She then added the Secretary role for several more years, then Vice President for one year, and has been our dedicated President for the past two years. We'll miss her.

Thank you, Amy!

A New Record: 53 Candy Cane Light Poles!

Please give a BIG PRORA THANK YOU to **David Stuart**, **Randy Simons**, **Kevin McCurdy**, **Randy Weatherby**, **and Matthew Bowles** who decorated an astonishing <u>53</u> light poles this season. That's 200 sets of rope lights which would stretch 3/4 of a mile end to end!

A hearty round of applause for the **53 neighbors who graciously paid the electric bills, supplied extension cords and setup timers** to illuminate all these Candy Cane Light Poles for the holidays! **Thank you** for making our neighborhood **shine** last December. It is quite a dazzling display.

Over the years, many neighbors asked how they can keep the Candy Cane Light Pole Tradition alive. If you would like to support this wonderful neighborhood volunteer activity, you can:

- Volunteer to join the Candy Cane Team! Hands-on training and materials provided for installs in November and removals in January, about 8 hours total. Contact Head Elf David for details at <u>dstuart22@comcast.net</u>.
- Donate to replace failed rope lights. With over 200 sets in use, we replace
 many strands each season. All funds will be used exclusively for sustaining the
 Candy Cane Light Pole tradition within PRORA neighborhoods. Please go to
 https://www.gofundme.com/f/support-our-candy-cane-lights-tradition or scan here:



Your 2025 PRORA All Volunteer Board Members

At the February Board Meeting, these fabulous neighbors volunteered to maintain our neighborhood as a place we all enjoy. Please contact any member with your suggestions, feedback, or concerns.

President:	Open		District 3:	Collin Donovan	505-250-6715
Vice President:	Holly Flandermeyer	314-374-0889	District 4:	Alissa Martinez	505-573-7236
Treasurer:	Art Verardo	505-296-6602	District 5:	Harry Rosenfeld	505-918-9328
Secretary:	Liz Smith	505-292-1399	District 6:	Kevin McCurdy	505-412-3499
			District 7:	Art Verardo	505-296-6602
District 1:	Kaye Myers	505-379-3161	District 8:	Joan Benvenuti	505-410-0783
District 2:	Matt Bowles	505-573-0942	District 9:	Holly Flandermeyer	314-374-0889

www.prora.us Page 2